C10.

Communication

CW(PM) - November 6, 2024

Item No. 6

From: Clerks@vaughan.ca
To: Assunta Ferrante

Subject: FW: [External] Re: Southwest corner of Major Mack & Fossil Hill

**Date:** Monday, October 21, 2024 8:31:26 AM

----Original Message----

From:

Sent: Saturday, October 19, 2024 7:46 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] Re: Southwest corner of Major Mack & Fossil Hill

CAUTION! This is an external email. Verify the sender's email address and carefully examine any links or attachments before clicking. If you believe this may be a phishing email, please use the Phish Alert Button.

To whom it may concern,

I strongly oppose the project being considered at the corner of Major Mackenzie and Fossil Hill.

A 10 story building with over 400 units would add to the congestion in that area which is already busy and dangerous as it is.

I drive through the neighborhood to get onto major Mackenzie from Fossil Hill and, I already see the congestion with the combination of school access that makes the line to even turn onto major Mackenzie a nightmare.

High density works if they also put in transit. If there was a tunnel/subway to the GO station or connected to the TTC subway, this wouldn't be a problem. Everyone who moves in wouldn't need an expensive car and car insurance on top of a large mortgage, and would be less inclined to add to the traffic.

The last thing that area needs is more cars.

Please find a different location to build this type of housing. Preferably along a subway line. Lord knows the World doesn't need more cars on the road contributing to Climate Change.

Sincerely, Paul S.

Sent with Proton Mail secure email.